January 3, 2011
SENT VIA FAX (416-440-7656) AND E-MAIL BoardSec@oeb.gov. on.ca
Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

27th Floor, 2300 Yonge St.

Toronto, Ont. M4P, 1E4

Dear Board Secretary:          Re: File No. EB 2010-0137

                                              Milton Hydro Distribution Inc.

                                              Request for Delivery Charge Increase

                                              Proposed Settlement Proposal

Attempts to follow the Board’s request to file submissions using the Board’s web portal at www.errr.oeb.gov.on.ca and to use document naming conventions as outlined at www.oeb.gov.on.ca/OEB/Industry were not successful.  The “Contact us” was not accessible on the web portal and “Page Not Found” notice was received at www.oeb.gov.on.ca/OEB/Industry.  Therefore I am submitting my submission via fax and e-mail.  

Milton Hydro Distribution Inc. filed an application seeking approval to increase the Delivery Charges on residential and general service customers’ electric bills on August 27, 2010.
A Proposed Settlement Agreement was filed with the Ontario Energy Board in December, 2010.
The Proposed Settlement Agreement fails to clearly outline the impact of the proposed increase to residential customers’ electric bill for the Delivery Charge which is the focus for this application.  
The attached Monthly Impact Statement  should be included in the Settlement Agreement with the Ontario Energy Board.  It clearly outlines the Current Monthly Delivery Charge  and the Revised Monthly Delivery Charge.  Any agreement with the Ontario Energy Board which impacts on  the Residential Constomers’ Electric Bill should be outlined so the increase  is transparent and easily understood.  The accuracy of the attached Impact Statement has been verified by Mr. Cameron McKenzie at Milton Hydro Distribution Inc.  
Yours truly,

Joan Shewchun

mac8300sped1@yahoo.ca
